



MEETING SUMMARY July 21, 2021

- Date and Time:** Wednesday, 21 July 2021 at 4:00pm Mountain time
- Where:** Online: Zoom
- Committee Attendees:** Caryn Ann Harlos, Joe Dehn, Ed Fochler, James Gholston, Andrew Kolstee, Anna Mosashvili
- Other Attendees:** none

The meeting was called to order at 4:07pm Mountain time.

Templates: It was noted that templates for certain states and LNC regions are "missing", apparently this is just because nobody has created them yet. Andrew said he would review the new templates mentioned during the last meeting.

Records of Past Meetings: The minutes of the 7 July 2021 meeting were approved without objection.

Records Archive: Caryn Ann reported that she has been down to the storage unit recently and is working on gathering material for the 50th Anniversary event.

General LPedia: Caryn Ann reported that somebody had been complaining that "the LP" had not been posting certain things to LPedia; she made an update to one of the policy pages to clarify that this is a community-sourced wiki. James said it is a good sign that people care about things being missing.

Image Tagging: Caryn Ann said she is continuing to work on this. In response to a question, she confirmed that tagging of people is intended to mean that they appear in the image (not, e.g., that they created or posted it).

Site Statistics: Ed reported that the interest in the Colorado platform seemed to have resulted in a temporary boost in our Google search position.

Site Technical: Ed confirmed that the user name change function does what we would want. Joe said he still plans to contact the user "Lp" about changing his name.



California: Joe reported that he spoke with Dan Weiner about the work he is doing cleaning out his attic and confirmed that he definitely has material that would be of interest regarding California; he also has a lot of national material but it is not yet clear how much of that is different from what we already have.

Nolan Collection: Caryn Ann said that although it was expected that Buchman might be turning over scans of the material to the LP at the training event that took place the day after his "going away party" for the physical material, as far as she knows that did not happen. As far as she knows he has not yet turned the scans over to anybody; she plans to follow up to see if anybody else knows anything about this.

Ustream Videos: Caryn Ann noted that the edited video for one of the meetings had not uploaded properly; Anna said she will check and redo it.

50th Anniversary Celebrations: There was discussion of who from this committee is planning to attend the August event; Caryn Ann will definitely be there, and Joe said he had been planning to go but was reconsidering due to the high cost of all the transportation options. There was discussion of events that might be held in December. Joe said this possibility had come up in California, but there were no specific plans yet, nor was it clear whether people were interested in making it a California-specific event or to include people from elsewhere. He said another possibility would be to have events all around the country on 11 December, with each state or local group making their own arrangements but linked together somehow using Zoom. It was agreed that this could be considered a tentative project of this committee. Caryn Ann said any such plan should not be announced until after the August event is over, to avoid giving any appearance of competing with that.

Future Meetings: The next meeting is scheduled for 4 August 2021.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40pm Mountain time.